
To delete before use:

The definition of a BLUE status is:
BLUE - Specialist Input WITHOUT Formal Shared Care Agreement

Prescribing initiated and stabilised by a specialist but has potential to transfer to primary care WITHOUT a formal shared care agreement. Please note that in some circumstances a specialist may recommend that prescribing can be started in primary care.

Please note the following:

1. In some circumstances it may be appropriate for a specialist to recommend that prescribing can be started in primary care e.g., non-urgent, no special monitoring or no complex dose titration not in SPC.

2. A prescriber information sheet is only necessary in certain circumstances e.g., if unlicensed/off-label indication and/or any information is not included in the Summary of Product Characteristics, complex disease monitoring/dose titration etc.

3. The recommended minimum duration of supply from secondary care may vary e.g., be for more than one month.

INSERT PRACTICE LETTERHEAD
Dear   
Re: [Insert patient’s name, and details]
Thank you for your request for me to accept prescribing responsibility for this patient.
In the interest of patient safety Surrey Heartlands Area Prescribing Committee (APC) has classified [Include Drug Name here] as a BLUE drug.  For further details, please refer to Surrey Prescribing Advisory Database (PAD)*. 

This means that

[1 or 2 to delete as appropriate]
1. A minimum duration of supply is required by the initiating specialist.
As the patient has not had the minimum supply of medication to be provided by the initiating consultant (as per information on the PAD*), I am unable to take clinical responsibility for prescribing this medication at this time. Please contact the patient as soon as possible in order to provide them with the medication that you have recommended.
Until the patient has had the appropriate length of supply the responsibility for providing the patient with their medication and monitoring remains with you.
2. Initiation and stabilisation is required by the initiating specialist. 
As the patient has not been stabilised on this medication (as per information on the PAD*) I am unable to take clinical responsibility for prescribing this medication at this time. Please contact the patient as soon as possible in order to provide them with the medication that you have recommended.
Until the patient is stabilised on this medication the responsibility for providing the patient with their medication and monitoring remains with you.

Your Chief Pharmacist can provide information on arrangements for supplying this medication if needed.  

If you wish to discuss this APC decision please contact your trust Formulary Pharmacist.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss any aspect of my letter in more detail.
Yours sincerely,
*The decisions of the APC are available on the Prescribing Advisory Database (PAD) Each drug entry on the PAD has been assigned a Traffic Light Status  which is a locally agreed colour-coded guidance system on the use of medicines across the interface between primary and secondary care. It provides a framework for defining where clinical and therefore prescribing responsibility should lie. 

